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ADVICE from Primrose Hill Conservation Area Advisory Committee

12A Manley Street, London NW1 8LT

7 April 2021

Lock House 35 Oval Road NW1 7BJ 2020/5847/P

Objection.

The proposed antennae etc are, at the level of the skyline, visible from within the conservation area, and 

harmful to the general appearance and character of the conservation area.

We suggest, however, that the proposal could be modified to cause less harm.

The most visible clusters of antennae are at the north-west corner ¿ the railway line side ¿ and the south-east 

side. The north-west one and the southern one would be less visible if they were located further to the east of 

the building. They would, if sited slightly back from the perimeter of the building, also not be visible from the 

inner courtyard of the Lock House. 

We would be happy to review a revised scheme.

 

Richard Simpson FSA

Chair

Page 2 of 38


